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The Faults of our Brothers 
we write 

upon the sand 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Their Virtues upon the 
Tablets of Love and 

Memory 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

September 1 
Pizza & Wing Night 
Karaoke with Che’ 

 
September 4 

Labor Day 
Office Close 

 
September 8 

Sounds of Chuck Davis 
 

September 18 
Music by Stray Dogs 

 
September 22 

“No Frills” 
New Member Orientation 

Karaoke with Che’ 
 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

October 8 
Annual Car Show 

 
October 14 

Cowboy Hoe Down 
Whiskey Hayride 

 

 
December 3 

Memorial Remembrance 
 

December 10  
Corvette Toy Run 

 
 
 

HELLO ELK MEMBERS AND THEIR FAMILIES,  
 

Well, now that summer is almost over and the kids are heading back to school. We hope 
you had a wonderful vacation and enjoyed  your travels where ever they may have taken 
you?  It’s always a blessing being able to spend quality time with family and friends and we 
can't wait to hear you share all of you’re wonderful stories next time we meet.   
 
Are you ready to join us at the lodge and enjoy some of our future lodge events. 

 

 Happy Birthday Tacos 

 “No Frills” Fridays 

 Karaoke 

 Cowboy Hoe Down 

 Annual Car Show 

 Breezy Experience 

 Memorial Remembrance 

 Corvette Toy Run 

 Live Entertainment 

 
But for all this to take place it takes volunteers and we would like to Thank You all the 
volunteers who continue to help out each and every month.  
 

Thank You 
Follow us on Facebook @ ontarioelkslodge  #1419 

A Coin a Day so they can 
Walk, Talk, See and Play!  

ELKS LADIES REPORT 
 

Well, thanks to the hard work of Joan and Bud Lange and the 600 sales made by many of 
our Elks Ladies and other good friends, we have awarded $3,100.00 to many lucky owners 
of Opportunity Calendars (congratulations one and all), and the Elks Ladies’ treasury has 
grown by over $2,600.00. Another great fundraiser (and fun raiser) for this year. 

We are still sending boxes filled with goodies to our soldiers in Afghanistan, so if you know 
of a soldier serving in the Middle East, Betty Bushman and her team would love to have 
their address so they can include them in their mailings.   

I want to extend an invitation to new lady Elks or ladies of new Elks to attend a meeting and 
find out what Elks Ladies is all about. Meetings are always the first Tuesday of the month 
(the next one is September 5) beginning at 7:00 pm in the Regina Room.  

Elks Ladies, don’t forget to bring your Purple Pig donations, cookies for Karen to sell at 
Bingo, and items for the troops.  

Diana Becker, Past President 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS ELECT   

2017-2018 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 
 

EXALTED RULER  
 

 

LEADING KNIGHT  
ULYSSES ñBUTCHò JOHNSON 

 

LOYAL KNIGHT  
GERALD BOGACZYK 

 

LECTURING KNIGHT 
ELENA GILL 

 

ESQUIRE  
ELLEN GADEGAARD 

 

CHAPLAIN 
ED WEST 

 

INNER GUARD 
LORI QUON 

 

TILER  
DENISE STANFIELD 

 

SECRETARY  
MARDI GILKEY 

 

TREASURE  
BETTY SCHWARTZ 

 

ORGANIST  
MARY JANE SAWYER 

 

VOCALIST  
ELLEN GADEGAARD 

 
TRUSTEES 2017 -2018 

 

1 YEAR TRUSTEE  
JON TROTTER 

 

2 YEAR TRUSTEE  
JACK BADEAU SR.   

 

3 YEAR TRUSTEE  
LARRY IRWIN 

   

4 YEAR TRUSTEE  
KEN CARNES 

 

5 YEAR TRUSTEE 
DAVE OLSON  

 

Office Hours 

11:00AM ï 5:00PM  

Monday ï Friday 

Closed Sat & Sun 

909 984-2777  

Fax 909 984-7128 

1150 West 4th St 

Ontario CA 91762-1704 
 

Contact Mardi for lodge rentals 

and information.. 

For Antler News contact 
rpriccardi@charter.net 

CALSO ELKS PISTOL MATCHES RESULTS FOR JULY, 2017 
  

MONTHLY HONORS FOR SEPTEMBER 
 

My Elk of the month for September goes to Mardi Gilkey. As many of you know Mardi is our 
lodge secretary and is usually behind the scenes and keeping me organized but she wears 
many hats around the lodge.  Mardi volunteers and lends a hand around the lodge with “No 
Frills” Friday, Taco Tuesdays, Thursday Dinners, and Sunday Karaoke. I want to say thank you 
Mardi for all your hard work and dedication to our lodge.  
 
My Volunteer for the month of September goes out to not just one person but a wonderful 
group of ladies who are really behind the scenes in the lodge and sometimes go unnoticed. 
They continue to step up and handle all of the funeral gatherings, sale sweets at Bingo, 
opportunity calendar and when ever approached with donation requests for lodge 
improvements they never say NO.. Yearly they donate generously to Santa Clause Inc., 
Inland Valley Hope Partners, CHEA major projects, and ENF’s and many more. Without their 
continued volunteerism, support, hard work and dedication to our lodge we would be lost.  
Thank you Elk Ladies for all that you do for our lodge and members it is greatly appreciated 
by all.   

Bill Webb Trophy                 Ed Weese Fontana/Redlands/San Bernardino        298 
Chuck Grano Trophy           Pat Clarkson Ontario              277 
Judy Thomas Trophy           Ron Douglas Lake Elsinore              278 
Sharpshooter                    Grace Yzquierdo Riverside/Yucaipa             279 
Marksman A-1                    Ron Emery Fontana/Redlands/San Bernardino        233 
Marksman A-2                    Roy Lovejoy   Riverside/Yucaipa             232 
  
July Team Scores and Team Points: 
Riverside / Yucaipa  1175                 17  
Fontana / Redlands / San Bernardino 1159 (22X)                   17  
Lake Elsinore   1159 (5X)                   3  
Ontario   1148                 14  
 

There were 28 Elks, spouses, and guests that participated in the July matches.  
Please contact your team Captain for when and where your team will shoot. 
 

Our monthly meetings are held on the second Saturday of each month at 11:00 am.   
Join us for our next monthly meeting being held at the Mi Cocina Restaurant in Highland on 
Saturday, September 9, 2017.  
 

If you would like to know more about our club, please call Pat Olagues @ 951.361.2351.  
If he is not available please leave a message and he will return your call as soon as possible.   
Also for the Lake Elsinore area, you can call Ron Douglas @951.244.5010. 
 

Thank you,  
Ed Weese, Range Master, Fontana/Redlands/San Bernardino 
Dean Wines, Club President, Fontana/Redlands/San Bernardino 
Steve Arbelbide, SED CalSo Elks Pistol Shoot Chairman and Publisher, Riverside/Yucaipa 

Did you know? 
The Ontario Elks Lodge Hosts Bingo every Wednesday Night.  

Doors Open at 3:30PM 
Bingo Begins at 6:30PM 

Food Service is from 5:00 - 7:30PM 
 

Proceeds Benefit Lodge Charities. 



                   THE BREEZY ELKS WAGON MASTERS REPORT   
 

Breezy Chama Rally 
 
The Breezy destination for July 2017 was Chama, New Mexico, to experience the Cumbres and Toltec Scenic Railroad Sunset Dinner 
Train. A total of 19 Breezy members (10 rigs) and 2 guests, headed out on this rally.  One of our group experienced problems with his 
rig about half way to our destination and decided to return home. He was greatly missed. 

 

Seven rigs caravanned the 912 miles to Chama, the two other RV’s chose to set their own 
path.   The caravan left on Saturday the 15th, and followed the Elks 2-2-2 rule as closely as 
we could – drive 200 miles, stop by 2 o’clock, and have 2 cocktails upon arrival. 
 

Our original Wagon Masters were Jay and Yolanda Swonger, however, after doing much 
of the preliminary planning, Jay became ill and they were not able to attend.   Before we 
left, Jan and Bob Stearns stepped into the Wagon Master spot with help from Kathy and 
Dave Olson.  

 

Saturday night the caravan arrived in Kingman, AZ, and boy, it was very hot!  Sunday night in Holbrook, AZ, we had a wind, dust, rain 
and hail storm shortly after we arrived. But that didn’t deter us – we were on a mission! We spent Monday and Tuesday nights in 
Albuquerque - sightseeing, shopping and watching late night lightning storms.  On Tuesday, we had a wonderful evening at the El 
Pinto Mexican Restaurant, great food and lots of fun!  
 

The caravan arrived on Wednesday, July 19th, at the Sky Mountain Resort RV Park in Chama, New Mexico. We were greeted by Breezy 
members who had traveled on their own. The owner, Bill, personally helped each of us park our rigs.  The park is located on the banks 
of the Chama River, south of town. It’s a great place to stay and everyone is very helpful and friendly.  The park setup a large tent in a 
grassy area with picnic tables, barbeques, and lights as a club house for our group and others to use during our stay. It was very nice. 
 

On Thursday, the Vinatieris treated everyone to homemade cinnamon rolls from a local baker  
and in the evening, our traditional Happy Hour gathering. Friday morning, we had the rousing  
game of bean bag baseball with our Breezy group drawing the attention of some of the other  
campers when we all loudly sang “Take Me Out to the Ballgame” during our 7th inning stretch.  
The Red Team beat the Blue Team 15 to 6. After the game, Bob and Susie Camu served hotdogs 
 for everyone, (followed by an afternoon nap).  That evening was our potluck BBQ dinner.  
As usual, if you went home hungry it was your own fault. 
 

Saturday morning a pancake breakfast was served by the Karcics with assistance of the Riccardi ladies. After breakfast, a few of us 
went off exploring the many gift shops and cafes in Chama until our entire group met at the Chama Train Station in time to board the 
Cumbres and Toltec Scenic Railroad Sunset Dinner, the main adventure of our trip.  
 

At 5 pm the train departed carrying 20 Breezy Elks and guests in our Deluxe Tourist Car.  As we started the climb into the beautiful Rio 
Chama Valley we listed to the sounds of the 1925 Baldwin, eighty-five-ton coal-fired steam locomotive pulling our seven-car train 
from 7,863 ft. through the mountains to our destination at the Cumbres Pass Depot at 10,015 ft. elevation.  
 

We arrived at the Cumbres Summit Depot at around 6:30 pm for dinner in a large pavilion built by the railroad. The selections were a 
prime rib, roasted chicken or fish dinner with all of the trimmings. We were entertained by Woodstock on the Train with Chris Collins, 
John Denver Tribute.  After dinner, we strolled around the pavilion admiring the scenery before boarding the train for the trip back to 
Chama.  As the train descended through the trees, we watched for any wildlife that would come out as the evening turned to 
darkness. We arrived back at the Chama Station a little after 9pm and headed back to the Sky Mountain RV Park to sit and share our 
thoughts about our evening adventure before retiring for the night.   
 

Most of our group left for home on Sunday July 23 with the remaining heading off to other adventures on their way home. 
  
A little railroad history.  The track that is now the 64-mile-long Cumbres and Toltec line  
between Antonito, CO and Chama, NM was originally part of the San Juan Extension of the  
Denver & Rio Grande Western Railroad built in the 1880’s, with tracks that ran from Denver  
through the ore-rich Rocky Mountains into Silverton, Colorado. Its path through steep passes  
and deep gorges is the stuff of adventure novels and was an engineering feat for the time.  
The decline of silver mining in the 1890s ended the railroad’s vital role. However, portions  
of the line were used to haul freight and oil up until the early 1960s between Chama and  
a refinery in Alamosa, Colorado. 




